DCAT Executive Board Meeting Notes Thursday October 20, 2022-12:00pm - Wildwood Hills Ranch
Present: Phil Clifton, Linda Colby, Robert Smith, Alan Archibold, Joe Burke (DCAT Coordinator), Sarah Gibson (CPPC Coordinator), Teresa Burke (DCAT Coordinator Polk County), Jenny Felt (DCAT Coordinator Boone/Dallas/Story), Jocelyn Blazek (DCAT Coordinator Southern Eight).
Absent: Darren Heater, Steve McCombs

Guest: Amanda Marshall (EO 1 DHHS), Matt Moeckl, Chris Ellifritt, (Wildwood Hills Ranch), Mindy Norwood (DHHS EOL Business Manager), Cheryl and Terry Garland (Integrative Counseling), plus 8 other guest – see list in October Community Support GAX 2022.  
Introductions/Call Meeting to order:  Each person introduced themselves to the group. Call to order by Phil.  
Approval of Agenda: Linda “move to approve agenda” Alan Second. Motion Carried 3-0.
Approve Minutes:  Linda “move to approve the 8-18-22 DCAT Board Minutes and the 8-18-22 Board Minutes-Closed Session” Alan Second. Motion Carried 3-0. 
New Business: 
1. Discussion/Vote Amanda Marshall to replace Robert Smith as a representative of Health and Human Services on the Indianola DCAT Cluster Governance Board. 

Linda “move to approve Amanda Marshall to replace Robert Smith as a representative of Health and Haman Services on the Indianola DCAT Cluster Governance Board” Alan Second. Motion Carried 3-0. The Board Members and DCAT Staff welcomed Amanda.
2. Discussion/Vote Updated Full-Time/Part-Time Community Partnership for Protecting Children Job Description. 

Alan “move to accept the full-time/part time job description as written” Linda Second. Motion Carried 4-0.

3. Lunch
A thank you lunch to the Staff and Board of the Indianola DCAT Cluster and select members of Service Area 5 was served.
4. Wildwood Hills Ranch updates.
Matt Moeckl gave updates for Wildwood Hills including updates on the last year of progress in their programs and specifically their continuing work with Veterans, whole families, and their continuing expansion/completion of their condo/apartment complex across the lake. Cheryl Garland thanked Joe, Sarah and the DCAT Board for the tremendous support for her counseling services over the last 17 years. She now has some 25 staff with School Based Mental Health Programs all over the Indianola DCAT Cluster and Polk County. The Board and other members thanked Joe for his 17 years of service to the DCAT. Sarah will be taking over as DCAT Coordinator on November 28, 2022.
Old Business

Public Input
Adjourn

The next scheduled in person DCAT Governance Board meeting will be the Mandatory Semi-Annual Contract Meeting to take place at 12:00 (Noon) February 16, 2023 (site to be determined). A phone board meeting could also be needed before that date. Phil entertained a motion to adjourn. Linda moved. Amanda second. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 1:09 pm. 
